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Important Dates and Upcoming Events 
Sunday 5th June 9:30am – Graduation testing 

Sunday 12th June NO CLASSES – Queen’s Birthday weekend 

Wednesday 15th June 6:30pm – Graduation testing 

Sunday 19th June 9:30am – Graduations and Improv Obedience morning 

Wednesday 22nd June 6:30pm – Graduations and Last training day for Term 2 

Saturday 25th June and Sunday 26th June All day – BODC Tracking Trial at Woodstock-on-Loddon 

Sunday 26th June 9:30 am - instead of normal training meet at the boat house at Lake Weeroona for a walk around 

the lake and a coffee.  Last training day for Term 2 
 

Thank you and request for helpers 
A big thank you to all club members who were able to assist at our Track and Search Trial early in May and our Fun 

Day in April.  These events cannot take place without the support of club members.   
 

June 25 and 26 is our Tracking Trial out at Woodstock-on-Loddon.  If you are interested to find out more or able to 

help, please talk to Denise, Sandra or Pat.  
 

In August we will be holding our Obedience and Rally-O trial.  This one is a bit easier to access as it is held at our 

grounds.  Again, we need helpers of all kinds, people to help in rings and assist judges, through to running the BBQ, 

selling raffle tickets, helping out in the kitchen.  More information on this trial will be provided early in term three 

but it would be great to see you there! 
 

New Member Sign Up Information 
We work in school term blocks so term 3 commences on Wednesday 13th July. All new members start on this night, 

training is from 6:30 pm to 7:30 pm.   Please try to get there at least ¾ to ½ hour before that to have time to sign up.  

The first night of term is an introductory talk so please do not bring your dogs.  We need to see your dog’s 

vaccination certificate. We also have a second enrolment night half way through the term on Wednesday 17th August 

for puppies up to the age of 7 months, no older dogs can enroll at this time. If you enroll at the second intake your 

membership will take you through the next term also.  This is also an introductory night so please do not bring your 

dogs.   Membership costs – A single membership is $65.00 for the term, a family membership is $90.00 and a junior 

membership is $35.00.  If you come back for another term the membership costs are $50.00 for a single, $70.00 

family and $25.00 for juniors.  We do not have eftpos so it has to be cash or a 

cheque.  If you are paying in cash, please make it as close to the correct amount as 

possible as we do not keep much change on the premises.  I hope this answers any 

queries – if you need any more information please email Heather at 

gturpie@bigpond.net.au. 

 
**Reminders: Please do your best to be on time for class.  It is disruptive to all in the 

class (other dogs in particular!) to have someone join late.  Please talk to the 

instructor prior to joining in to make sure you are in the right place.   
 

**Remember dogs need to be on lead at all times unless instructed to be off lead 

by an instructor.  Off lead play before or after class needs to occur on the tennis 

courts or in the puppy pens.  While your dog may be okay, it may be causing stress 

or over excitement for other dogs or be an unnecessary distraction for people who are still working with their dogs.  

Please show respect to other club members by keeping this in mind. 
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 Committee & Office Bearers 

Responsibility Who Contact Information 

President Sandra Price 5432 2354 

sandra_saints_no1@hotmail.com 

Vice President Sarah Crocker 5444 1297 / 0427 083 217  

sazinafrica@yahoo.com 

Secretary Heather Turpie 5447 8214 / 0409 429 972 

gturpie@bigpond.net.au 

Assistant Secretary Meredith Marshall   

  

Treasurer Robyn Donovan   

  

Committee Louise O’Bryen, Greg Hicks, Max Donovan, Jenny Lee,  

Sue Taylor, Denise Chrystal, Chris Sharman, Kim Wills,  

Tinnele Somers, Sahil Verma  

Agility & Trial Secretary Sarah Crocker 5444 1297 / 0427 083 217  

sazinafrica@yahoo.com 

Obedience Trial Secretary Sandra Price 5432 2354 

sandra_saints_no1@hotmail.com 

Tracking Trial Committee Pat Lumsden 

Denise Chrystal 

Heather Turpie 

  

Track/Search Trial Secretary Denise Chrystal   

  

Awards / Historian Denise Chrystal   

  

Trophy Manager Denise Chrystal   

  

Newsletter Editor Jenny Lee  lee.jennifer@bssc.edu.au 

Club Mascot Mutley   

  

 
 
MEMBERSHIP PRICES 

New Members Joining:               

Single Membership        $65        

Family Membership        $90  

Junior Membership from 8 years of age   $35  

  

Returning Members:  

Single Membership        $50        

Family Membership        $70  

Junior Membership from 8 years of age   $25  

  

Please note these prices are for each term. Please pay your membership fee at the beginning of each term and 

your name tag will be updated.  Please read additional information on the front page regarding membership if 

you have any questions.   


